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The I.U. Medical Center will be even more medical than usual Wednesday when some 
500 to 600 alumni of the School of Medicine and their spouses converge on the 
campus for the school's 35th Annual Alumni Day. 

The focus of all this medical attention will be the familiar great tent on the 
lawn of the Union Building where alumni will gather for their traditional lun
cheon of roast beef and gigantic strawberry shortcakes, for a presentation from 
Dr. Steven C. Beering (dean of the school), for awards presenting and receiving 
and for the passing of the alumni association's presidency from Dr. Fred W. 
Dahling of Fort Wayne to Dr. Robert L. Forste of Columbus. 

The day's activities start with 9 a.m. registration around the tent, followed 
by the annual business meeting and election of officers of the alumni associa
tion at 11 a.m. in the Union Building. Luncheon starts at noon. 

The I.U. School of Medicine is in its 78th year, having admitted its first class 
in Bloomington in September, 1903. Twenty-five members of this class were grad
uated in 1907. Today the school is the second largest in the country. More 
than 8,000 I.U. medical alumni are scattered around the world, and this year's 
graduating class of 299 M.D.s was one of the largest in the country. Medical 
Alumni Days were started in 1947. 

IUPUI WOMEN'S SOFTBALL TEAM TAKES TOURNEY HONORS 

Eight returning letterwomen helped guide the IUPUI women's softball team to a 
fourth-place finish in recent tourney play in the Association for Intercolle
giate Athletics for Women Regional 5 softball tournament at Edwardsville, Ill. 

Two players -- outfielder Judy Cummings and pitcher Trudy Bernath -- were named 
Regional All-Americans. 

The other six letterwomen are catchers Marty Kalb and Karen Secor; Amy Hamblen, 
third base; Barb Walden, center field; Kim Galyan, first base, and Lisa Ellis, 
second base. 

Coach Nicholas Kellum, dean of the School of Physical Education, fielded a ros
ter of 18 women this season and saw his club compile a 31-4 record. They reached 
the regionals by winning the state tourney at Indiana State University at Evans
ville, downing Oakland City, the University of Evansville, and Butler. 

In the regional, IUPUI whipped Davis and Elkins of West Virginia, lost to Quincy 
(Illinois) College, beat ISU at Evansville, and lost to Eastern Illinois College 
at Charleston. 
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Others recognized for their outstanding play were Cathy McCoy and Kalb, both 
named second team, All-State; Bernath, Cummings and Sue Baas, first team, All
State; Bernath, Baas, McCoy and Cummings, State All-Tournament Team. 

SUBJECTS STILL NEEDED FOR OSTEOPOROSIS STUDY 

Researchers in the Departments of Medicine and Gynecology are continuing to re
cruit volunteers for a five-year study of the relationship between hormonal 
activity during menopause and subsequent rates of bone mineral loss. To be eli
gible for the study, subjects must be essentially healthy Caucasian women who 
are either going through menopause or are no more than four years post-menopausal. 

Although some degree of bone loss occurs in everyone as part of the aging pro
cess, symptomatic osteoporosis is particularly prevalent among Caucasian females 
over 60 years old. Previous research at IUMC has indicated that loss of bone 
mineral actually begins during menopause and may be related to changes in estro
gen production at that time. 

Special tests of hormone dynamics and measurements of bone density and metabo
lism will be done throughout the five-year study. In this way, researchers hope 
to learn if osteoporosis can be predicted and treated preventively. Such know
ledge could have significant impact on the health and well-being of future gen
erations of women. 

Subjects will have the benefit of close medical supervision, at no cost, for 
five years. In addition, they may continue to have bone density measurements 
done free of charge for as long as they wish, after the study ends. Those 
interested in participating should contact Reba Baker, R.N., in the Bone Studies 
Office at University Hospital, ext. 8619. 

WORKSHOP: CABLE TV AND YOU 

Providing the public with a working knowledge of the use of the several public 
access channels set aside by the two major Indianapolis cable companies is the 
focus of "Plugging into Access: The People's Use of Cable TV," a day-long work
shop, Saturday, June 5, on the IUPUI campus. 

Co-sponsored by the City of Indianapolis Cable Franchise Board, representatives 
of civic and cultural institutions and the National Federation of Local Cable 
Programmers (NFLCP), the workshop is aimed at the broadest spectrum of potential 
public access users, offering specific sessions on cable use by those in the 
arts and culture, education, governmental agencies, health care agencies and 
institutions, social service and community agencies, and religious organiza
tions, many of which will have an access channel devoted to their areas under 
the American Cablevision system. 

A limited-enrollment hands-on video equipment training session will be offered 
twice during the day, along with other technology sessions on "Accessing Satel
lites Locally" and "Institutional Cable Loops." 

The morning keynote address features Sue Miller Buske, executive director of the 
NFLCP. Afternoon general sessions include "Seeing a Direction in the Indiana
polis Connection," by Dr. Don Smith, NFLCP board member and director, Access 
Channel Three, Bloomington, and "Ask the Cable Companies" panel discussion 
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moderated by Lloyd Jacobs, head of the City Cable Franchise Board, with the two 
local cable companies. 

The workshop registration includes a box lunch, a cable information packet in 
the six special interest areas and free parking. The cost is $20 per person 
before June 1, and $25 per person after June 1. Enrollment is limited. For 
more information, call ext. 2104. 

NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE 'N' THERE 

Honoring -- Friends and associates of Jan Cady, director of hospital relations, 
are invited to a reception in her honor from 3 p.m. to 5 p.m. Thursday in the 
Krannert Lobby of University Hospital. She is leaving the I.U. Hospitals at the 
end of the month to become director of development for Lansing (Michigan) Gene
ral Hospital. 

Seminaring -- "Characterization of Target Sites for Methotrexate," Biochemistry 
Seminar by Dr. James H. Freisheim from the University of Cincinnati Medical Cen
ter; Medical Science Building, Room B26, 4 p.m. Monday. 

Discovering -- A check register listing checks 601-755 has been found on the 
sidewalk between Fesler Hall and the School of Nursing. Call Joyce Compton at 
ext. 4176. 

Riding -- Want someone to trade off rides, Monday through Friday, 8-5, from Mar
tinsville (Highway 37). CAll ext. 4413 or 342-2419 after 6 p.m. 

Retiring -- John E. Preston, a technician in the Department of Pharmacology, 
will be retiring June 3 after 35 years of service. He plans to loaf, fish, 
visit family and play golf. 

Selling -- Bob Weaver, retiring from the Herron School of Art faculty after 26 
years, is "selling out" and moving out of state. Ergo, a public auction of 
everything from miscellaneous items to collector's pieces will be held Saturday 
at 5884 North Olney. 

Playday -- Memorial Day holiday will be observed Monday, May 31. 

HONORS & ACCOLADES 

Dr. Louis Lemberger, professor of pharmacology, medicine and psychiatry and 
director of clinical pharmacology at the Lilly Laboratory for Clinical Research 
at Wishard Memorial Hospital, has been elected president-elect of the American 
Society for Clinical Pharmacology and Therapeutics. The election came at the 
organization's annual meeting at Orlando, Fla. Dr. Lemberger also is chair-
man of the Second World Conference on Clinical Pharmacology and Toxicology which 
will be held in Washington, D.C., July 31-August 5, 1983. 

Arlene McKenna, assistant professor and program director of radiologic techno
logy, Division of Allied Health Sciences, I.U. School of Medicine-Northwest, has 
been appointed by Gov. Robert D. Orr to serve on the Radiation Control Advisory 
Commission. Members of the commission make recommendations to the State Board 
of Health and provide technical advice and assistance on permissible exposure 
levels, standards of practice, radiation instrumentation and other technical 
matters. 
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Elaine Whitinger, the nursing/allied health librarian at the School of Medicine 
Library, received an honorary alumni award at the I.U. School of Nursing Alumni 
Day ceremony earlier this month. She was honored for her outstanding service 
to the school's faculty and students for more than 20 years. 

School of Science Professors Marvin L. Bittinger (mathematics education) and J. 
Conrad Crown (mathematical sciences) are the authors of a recently published 
book called Math: A Modeling Approach. Published by Addison-Wesley, the new 
text introduces students to the areas of finite mathematics and the social and 
life sciences. The book also includes a new section on the mathematics of 
finance. 

An extensive descriptive feature article on IUPUI's Learn & Shop and Weekend 
College programs appeared in the April edition of The Forum for Liberal Educa
tion. The story was based on an extensive interview with James R. East, acting 
dean of the School of Liberal Arts, dean of the Weekend College and director of 
Learn & Shop. 

Four assistant professors in the Department of Psychiatry's Section of Psycho
logy have been elected to offices on the executive committee of the Central 
Indiana Psychological Association. They are: Dr. Michael G. Perri, president
elect; Dr. James M. Brooks, secretary, and Dr. H. Jeffrey Davis and Dr. Lisa R. 
Shusterman, members-at-large. 

New officers of the Indiana Section, American Association for Dental Research 
are: Dr. Mark E. Mallatt, president, assistant professor of preventive dentist
ry; Dr. David W. Allmann, vice president, professor of biochemistry; Dr. James 
L. McDonald, secretary-treasurer, professor of preventive dentistry; Dr. Chris 
H. Miller, councilor, chairman and associate professor of microbiology, and Dr. 
Michael Cochran, alternate councilor, associate professor of operative dentistry 
and director of the Operative Dentistry Clinic. 

Ed Norman, a student designer in the IUPUI Publications Office for nearly two 
years and a 1982 Herron graduate, won two awards for outstanding work in the 
Herron School of Art student competition. He received a $300 Mary Milliken 
Award for expenses toward attendance at the International Design Conference in 
Aspen, Colo., this summer. He also was awarded a $300 Herron Scholarship toward 
graduate study. He expects to attend the Rochester (N.Y.) Institute of Techno
logy in the fall. 

Corki Wilson, producer-director of the Publications Facility of MERP in the 
School of Medicine, has received the Louise Eleanor Kleinhenz Award from the 
Indianapolis Chapter of Women in Communications, Inc. The annual award recog
nizes dedicated long-time service to the chapter. Wilson is international sec
retary for the Health Sciences Communications Association, board member and 1980 
"Women of the Year" of the Marion County Unit of the American Cancer Society, 
and a member of the Women's Press Club of Indiana and Zonta Club. 

Bill Cassell, director of IUPUI Book Stores, has been appointed to serve as a 
member of the Education Committee of the National Association of College Stores. 
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